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The D&P SEPP fails to recognise the collaborative work my association has done with 
NSW and federal building authorities. On this point I feel immensely disappointed that the 
work BDAA executives have put on normalising building regulation across state and territo-
ry borders has apparently vanished in the proposed D&P SEPP. 

Members of the BDAA do not seek for everyone to be able to design buildings covered by 
the D&P SEPP, only those suitably experienced and qualified to do so. A quick look at our 
association’s website, https://bdaa.com.au/ will show you that accreditation and education 
are fundamental to our association.  

The D&P SEPP also proposes that architects and engineers should be able to carry out 
assessments on buildings with a system to the BASIX assessment. The BASIX tool, which 
has taken over a decade of refinement to get to where it is today, is based on science and 
hard data, not opinion. BASIX must remain as a standalone pass/fail gateway to develop-
ment.  

That said, I support suitably qualified people including architects and engineers undertak-
ing assessments of buildings provided they are accredited, audited and accountable. 

The proposed legislation is a course of concern for me in the future, where the NSW’s 
planning department can push further to exclude building designers like myself on Exempt 
and Complying development projects currently know as SEPP 2008. This will potentially 
impact my professional service on low-scaled residential projects such as new dwellings, 
alterations and additions, granny flats and the like; essentially putting me out of business 
in your electoral area. 

I have completed several degrees from both TAFE and University campus relating to the 
field of Building Design and Architecture. 2 years at TAFE Ultimo campus completing both 
Cert.IV and Diploma in Architectural Technology and 5 years at University of Technology , 
Sydney completing both Bachelor of Arts and Masters of Architecture. I have been working 
in the architectural industry for more than 10 years with a good design reputation and net-
work of quality builders and consultants. I never cut corners and I always assure my de-
signs are up to standards in terms of the building regulatory controls that dictates in this 
industry.  

Another thing I would like to clarify that the NSW State Government’s proposal of Design 
and Place State Environmental Planning Policy (D&P SEPP) with the exclusion of Building 
Designers other than registered Architects, clearly contradicts with the NSW Government’s 
TAFE courses on Building Designs, where those courses intentions are to train building 
design students the industry standard in architectural design and drafting skills, leading 
their pathway to an exciting and rewarding career working on infrastructure projects, com-
mercial and industrial buildings or someone’s dream home. Building designers may work 
with architects and engineers to develop working drawings and building plans for new 
constructions and renovations. 
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